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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF KIRKHAM TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY FEBRUARY 5TH 2013 COUNCIL CHAMBER COUNCIL OFFICES MOOR STREET KIRKHAM FOLLOWING LEISURE COMMITTEE AT 7PM
Present: the Mayor Councillor Peter Hardy, Councillors Mrs Oades, E.Silverwood, J Cameron K.Wright, K.Beckett, D.Murrey, P.Hodgson, M.McIver
1. Apologies for absence: none received
2. Declarations of interest: Members were reminded that, in accordance with the Local Authorities Code of Conduct Act 2007 (part 2) Members Interests and Council Standing Orders any pecuniary or other interests should be declared: Cllr. Hardy declared on all planning matters.
3. Policing in Kirkham: PC 2301 Paul Edson attended - a written police report for the month circulated to all members.
Concerns re bogus callers targeting the elderly, counterfeit bank notes and drugs were noted as on the increase in the whole of Lancashire together with rising auto crimes. South Fylde remains the second safest place in Lancashire after South Ribble. The ‘den’ based on Coronation Road to the rear of Brooklands Avenue will be investigated by the clerk. Note: a solution using HMP Kirkham including litter picking and cut brambles should resolve the issue. It was noted the newly installed 20mph signs are not enforceable by the Police as yet legislation supporting the scheme has not been passed. Freckleton Street obstruction outside ‘Delighting’ sewing shop will be dealt with by the Police. It was noted a rough ‘rule of thumb’ for obstruction is the width of a double baby buggy. 
4. Ratification of the actions of Leisure Committee held on Tuesday March 5th 2013:approved
5. Approval of the Council minutes of February 5th 2013: approved.
6. Matters arising from those minutes:

a. Item 10b should read £10,000. Noted 
b. Item 3 Trading Standards - a representative to be invited to the April meeting. Noted
c. Item 3 KGS - Cllr. Oades reported on the progress of a meeting with representatives of the school – various initiatives will be assessed including freeing up of the back play area at the Junior school to allow parents parking. Staggered class times. Trial of a no right turn from the Senior School. Double yellow lines at the corners of all side roads in the vicinity. Waiting restrictions on Ribby Road during the day. Possible new additional entrance to the Junior school. 
7. Mayors announcements:
a.  the Mayor detailed his appointments in the past month including a special council meeting with the 2nd Kirkham Scouts which gave them an insight into Local Government and valuable junior point of views on the future of Kirkham particularly provision of leisure facilities. The attendance of the Redeployment Service this day for the Duke of Lancaster’s Regiment to Afghanistan.
b. Nominations for Mayor of Kirkham 2013/2014: Councillor Mrs Oades was nominated by the Mayor and seconded by Councillor Hodgson – all in

favour. Councillors Mrs Oades confirmed as Mayor 2013/2014.
c. Nominations for the Deputy Mayor of Kirkham 2013/2014: Cllr Murrey proposed Cllr James Cameron seconded Cllr. Wright. 2 abstentions 2 votes recorded against.
The Mayors vote was challenged it was explained to members that the Mayor can always use his vote + a casting vote if required unless he/she has declared an interest in a particular item. Councillor Cameron confirmed as Deputy Mayor 2013/14
8. Town Clerks announcements and correspondence: the clerk gave a brief resume of correspondence sent to members in the past month including a response to the death of former councillor Dr. Mitchell. A letter to the new governor of HMP Kirkham to welcome him to the town with the request of a meeting with Councillors at his convenience to form a working relationship with the town.
A promotion by the Co-op scheduled for tomorrow was brought to the attention of Cllr Beckett who checked with the clerk re vehicle size. It was noted that technically an approach should have been made to LCC but given the time constraints this was not possible. Council Chamber usage – the clerk to write to FBC requesting parity with other user groups in the Fylde.
9. PAOS report: report distributed to all members. Approval for public consultation for the whole of WSH including landscape and the Calder Close Area including the proposed cycle path was agreed. Details to be discussed with FBC and FOKP with the clerk to move this forward. The removal of the play equipment from WSH will be carried out by HMP Kirkham and the scrap to be taken to HMP Kirkham. The clerk circulated photographs of the TSB archway which could be replicated at Birley Street entrance to complete the scheme. This has also been passed to FBC Landscape.  Council approved the actions to date. 
10. Rural splash report: Cllr Oades reported a donation of £2,500.00 had been made to Rural Splash. Future funding for the baths from FBC of £35,000.00 per year is seeking cabinet approval for this amount to be granted to the baths to a further 10 years. This funding would assure the long term future of the baths.
11. KWBG: Cllr Silverwood reported on the success of the radio scheme with additional members being attracted to the group and a geographical spread of users to prevent criminal activity in the town. The changes to the Peddler Act has caused concern in the business community NABMA have again been at the forefront of the challenge to prevent wholesale change and protect the high street and market traders lively hood.
12. Planning applications:

a. TEL/13/0005 adjacent to 12 Freckleton Street KTC observe could prevent maintenance to garden area.
b. 12/0757 52 Freckleton Street KTC no objections
c. 13/0076 Little Tarnbrick Farm re submission of 12/0635 KTC object outside the settlement boundary. Not sustainable. No demonstrable local need. Lack of infrastructure. Flood plain/poor drainage concerns. Areas of brown field available within the settlement boundary. 
d. Note the clerk to write to the Chief Executive of FBC emphasizing the need to keep KTC informed of all progress on major planning issues which could affect the town.
13. .Finance report: the clerk explained the new layout. The addition of‘budget remaining’ column accuracy is dependent on the budget estimate column which is set in the previous year. Finance approved.
14. Standing Orders and Kirkham Town Council structure: waiting a response from Legal Officer FBC.
15. Licensing: FBC were not involved in the consultation process re the changes to the Peddler Laws however it was agreed when the information was received it should have been circulated to the three business groups in Fylde. The clerk to contact Mr. Hambly on this.

16. Staffing: the clerk raised the issue of payment for her work this year on the transfer of parks and open spaces.  waiting a response from FBC Legal Officer. Note the minutes of January 10th 2012 item7 ‘the clerks salary and job description to be reviewed if the transfer is approved’.
17. Cycling initiatives: the clerk reported a letter of support from a resident to the cycle path. Funding for 4 additional cycle racks approved by LCC for this financial year: Approved to be sited at the Memorial Gardens (MUGA area) and WSH – exact locations to be agreed. 
18. Highways: Councillors reported the zebra crossing needs repainting, large potholes in Church Street, bollards missing and railing bent at Town End Junction. Entrance to Carrwood Drive manhole cover cracked.
19. Council web page: no report
20. Date and time of next meeting of council: The date and time of the next meeting of council will be Tuesday April 2nd 2013 following Leisure Committee at 7pm Council Chamber Council Offices Moor Street Kirkham. Cllr Beckett and Cllr Wright gave their apologies for this meeting.
M.D.Barnes






Councillor Peter Hardy

Town Clerk






The Mayor 
Kirkham Town Council


The Community Centre


Mill Street


Kirkham PR4 2AN


Telephone 01772 682755


Email townclerk@kirkhamtowncouncil.gov.uk


www.kirkhamtowncouncil.gov.uk


Town Clerk Marjorie Barnes BA (Hons)











